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The Club Permit conditions of the FE-FC Holden Car Club of Victoria Inc. 

It is important to understand the rules and requirements for Club Permit Registration for our Club – if you have a car 

with Club Permit Registration or are planning to register one in the near future, please read the following Club 

conditions: 

o You must be a financial member of The FE-FC Holden Car Club of Victoria Inc. for a minimum of 6 

months. 

o You must show that you are an active Club member by attending Club events in your FE-FC and 

recording your attendance in the official Club attendance book. This includes monthly General Meetings 

and official social events. If your FE-FC is not 'on the road', you can attend in another vehicle. Members 

who reside more than 100km from the CBD may be given a reduced attendance requirement subject to 

the approval of the Committee. 

o Once 6 months have passed and you have attended Club events, you must obtain a Roadworthy 

Certificate for your vehicle. You are then eligible to apply for a Club Permit. 

o Club Permit vehicles transferring from another Club shall also require a Vehicle Safety Inspection 

o When your Club Permit is granted, you must attend at least 2 Club events in your Club Permit vehicle 

per financial year. 

o Club Permit registration labels will continue to be issued even though normal registration labels have 

now ceased being issued. You must have a current Club Permit registration label on your vehicle. 

o It is strongly recommended that you retain your VICRoads receipt and store it with your logbook due to 

issues some members have had regarding proof of current registration. 
o New applications for Club Permit Registration will need to comply with the new regulations as of  31 Jan 

2015 
o The Club permit is issued under the regulations and all conditions specified on the VICRoads Website: 

https://www.vicroads.vic.gov.au/registration/limited-use-permits/club-permit-scheme 

o Club Permits can be signed by Tony Galea, Joe Galea & Jennie Stewart 
 


